










Whooo’s ready for an exciting, fun-filled year in Preschool? We are! Here is a little insight on all of the 

new changes happening in 4 year old Preschool. We are now an all day program, starting at 8 am and dismiss-

ing at 2 pm, with lots of time for amazing learning in between. This also means we get to do things a little dif-

ferently, like going to lunch with all the other students, going to the library, resting on our awesome new mats 

and having more time to learn with friends. 

Mrs. Marshall, Miss Rice and I also had the pleasure of meeting each of our families before school be-

gan on a home visit. This was such a fantastic time to really get to know our new students, as well as their 

families, so we can make this year special and great for everyone. We had a fabulous time and want to thank 

our families for being so open and easy to work with! Our parents also did an awesome job filling out a pen-

nant with their child to help us get to know each other at school, and we think they look awesome in our hall-

way. We learned we are all so fun and different but get along great. We also made a “Me” face all by ourselves 

and rainbow drew our names for practice. 

September Newsletter Article 



So far, Mrs. Marshall, 24 friends and I have begun to learn about colors, shapes and talked and gotten to 

know “All About Us” and we will soon begin nursery rhymes. We learned a color each day, played games with col-

ors and even got to mix different colors of paint together to make awesome art to display! We are excited for much 

more learning to come this year, but thanks for catching up with Pre-K! Feel free to contact me by school phone or 

email. I would love to hear from you and share more about these awesome kids! 

Miss Hogeland 

Pre-K teacher 

308-987-2424 ext. 125 

gillian.hogeland@overtoneagles.org 

Pre-K teacher 

 



    Overton Upward Scholarships  formerly  

known as 
   

***REGISTRATION FORM *** 
“3 on 3” Basketball Tournament 

Saturday, December 6, 2014 

Overton High School 
Registration deadline: November 20, 2014  

 ($75 team registration fee must accompany this registration form) 

Make checks payable to “Overton Upward Scholarships”  

and mail your entry fee and registration form to: 

Overton Upward Scholarships 

c/o Jackie Benson 

75304 Drive 441 

Overton, NE 68863 
Weather announcements will be on KRVN and the Overton Public School website. 

Tournament includes 6 divisions:  
3rd & 4th grade boys            3rd & 4th grade girls 

5th & 6th grade boys  5th & 6th grade girls 

 7th & 8th grade boys             7th  & 8th grade girls 
 

*Teams may have up to 5 players (players should compete within their grade level, but may ‘play up’ 

as needed…identical colored game shirts are recommended for each team) 
 

*Depending on the number of teams registered for each division, we will follow a ‘double-

elimination’ or ‘round-robin’ form (tournament brackets and rules will be mailed out the week of 

the tournament) 
 

*Medals awarded for 1st and 2nd place in each division, and all participants receive free meal 

voucher for lunch and t-shirts at the end of the tournament. 
 

*Unsportsmanlike conduct by players, coaches, and fans will not be tolerated.  The team captain/

coach will be responsible for the conduct of his/her team.  Overton Schools and the Overton Dol-

lars for Scholars will not be held responsible for injuries or accidents.       

 Tournament START TIME  9:00 a.m. 

OVERTON DOL-

LARS for SCHOL-



 

***REGISTRATION FORM  

“3 on 3” Basketball Tournament 

Saturday, December 6, 2014 

Overton High School 

 

REGISTRATION DEADLINE:  November 20, 2014 

 

Team Name: ________________________________________________ 

Coach: ____________________________________________________ 

Coach’s Mailing Address: _______________________________________ 

Coach’s Phone #: _____________________________________________ 

 

Player #1 Name: _____________________________________________ 

Grade: ________________  Shirt Size (Adult Sizes):  S   M   L   XL 

 

Player #2 Name: _____________________________________________ 

Grade: ________________  Shirt Size (Adult Sizes):  S   M   L   XL 

 

Player #3 Name: _____________________________________________ 

Grade: ________________  Shirt Size (Adult Sizes):  S   M   L   XL 

 

Player #4 Name: _____________________________________________ 

Grade: ________________  Shirt Size (Adult Sizes):  S   M   L   XL 

 

Player #5 Name: _____________________________________________ 

Grade: ________________  Shirt Size (Adult Sizes):  S   M   L   XL 
Mail this completed form (with your $75 team registration fee) to: 

Overton Upward Scholarships 

c/o Jackie Benson 

75304 Drive 441 

Overton, NE  68863 

 

Questions?  Contact Jackie Benson (308) 987-2574 or Nancy Ginkens (308) 987-2440 

                       START TIME 9:00 am.           

                                                                nancy.ginkens@overtoneagles.org 

Overton Upward  

Scholarships 



Senior “To Do” List 

 to complete during September and October. 

 At the Senior Parent night in August, we discussed many of these things.  I know I gave you a lot of informa-

tion, so this “To Do” list may be helpful to keep you on track.  These are the things you need to do first.  Most 

major (state and national) scholarship information becomes available the first part of October and will be due 

the middle to end of November.  Local scholarships will be available to begin applying for in January.  To be 

prepared to apply for scholarships, these are the things you can do now. You can always begin looking at schol-

arships on the college websites, and I will post scholarships as they come available.  I am just beginning to get 

scholarship information to present.  Selecting a college and applying will be the first steps, and help you focus 

on the scholarships you may want to apply for. 

    Ms. Stevens 

               September and October 

           ACT Test 

Take the ACT test.  You must take the test by December.  Have your scores sent directly to the college(s) you 

are considering attending.  College codes can be found on the ACT website, or I can help you find them.  I have 

the registration forms available, or you can register at  http://www.actstudent.org 

  

EducationQuest.org 

Register with EducationQuest!  They will provide you with information and help you prepare for 

scholarships, applications to college, and financial aid.  The Activities Resume, College Profile, and 

ScholarshipQuest will be just a few of the useful resources.   This is also where you will find out more 

information about College Fairs you can attend. 

APPLY 

Apply to the top three colleges you are considering attending. 

Go to the Admissions page of the college of your choice, you will find all of the information you 

need. 

 If there are scholarships from the school that you are eligible for, most schools will send you 

scholarship information, so that you can complete the scholarship if you choose to.  Scholarship infor-

mation is also available on almost all college websites, and is often on the Financial Aid or Admissions 

page, which you can search, review, and apply for as you find scholarships that you qualify for. 

 

http://www.actstudent.org


  

If you do not meet the standard admissions requirements listed, (typically ACT Score or Class 

Rank), many schools offer and individual review.  This is where they will look at your personal cir-

cumstance and academic history, then make a decision as to if you can be admitted under special cir-

cumstances.  

The University of Nebraska Colleges have a $45 application fee, that is good for ALL Univer-

sity of Nebraska schools, you only have to pay one time.  There is a fee waiver available on the indi-

vidual college admissions websites for families who meet the qualifying guidelines (which are typi-

cally:  free and reduced lunch, families receiving public assistance, or a child who is a ward of the state 

or in foster care).    

 COLLEGE FAIRS & VISITS 

College Fairs are a great way to learn more about many colleges.  You also have the opportu-

nity to have your questions answered directly by a representative from that college.  Please plan to at-

tend one of the local college fairs:  

College Fair at Fonner Park on September 14th from 

1:00 - 3:00 PM (Pinnacle Bank Expo Center). 

Educational Planning Program at Holdrege 

H. S. on October 13th  from 6:30 – 8:00 PM  

October 14th  from 6:00 – 

LETTERS of  RECOMMENDATION: 

Begin asking for letters of recommendation.  Make sure you are asking a person who can write you a 

positive letter, and make sure to give them plenty of time to write you a quality letter. 

 SCHOLARSHIPS: 

Always check on the website of the college you plan to attend for scholarship information.  Scholarship 

information is often on the Financial Aid or Admissions page.  Review those, then you can apply for 

scholarships that you qualify for. 

Search for scholarships on the EducationQuest site under ScholarshipQuest.  Many of the scholarships 

you will qualify for will be listed there. 

I will provide Scholarship information as I receive it.  Please use the links I have provide as well as 

looking on the website of the college you plan to attend.  

 



FINANCIAL AID: 

The next most important, (maybe even the most important) step is planning and preparing to have your 

income taxes completed early, as soon as possible in January.   Your child’s financial aid and some 

scholarships will be determined based on completion of the FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Stu-
dent Aid) form which requires a completed income tax return.  We will have a Financial Aid night at 

Overton High School, offered by EducationQuest.  I have not received confirmation on the date, but I 

requested a night in November (Tuesday November 18th   6:00).  Tentatively, mark your calendars 

while waiting for our session to be approved by EducationQuest.   Attend a Financial Aid Program 

and you may win a $500 scholarship! 

If you’re a high school junior or senior – and if you attend an EducationQuest Financial Aid Pro-

gram (FAP) before February 1, 2015 - you’ll earn a chance to win one of three $500 scholarships! 

You will find more information about the ACT test, college planning, scholarships and financial aid on my website.  You can use the 

link below, or go to the Overton Public School Homepage, click on Student/Parent Lesson Plans, then click on my name. 

  

  http://www.oncoursesystems.com/school/webpage.aspx?id=12785995 

Character Clip from the Counselor 

Children grow strong when they receive unconditional love, ongoing support, and positive recognition.  Children also become confi-

dent as they realize that they have the ability (and power) to make good choices.  As we teach them about following rules 

(expectations), getting along with others, problem solving, making good choices, and making friends, we are building confidence 

and providing a safe caring environment for them to be in everyday.  While I have been visiting classrooms we have talked about: 

  

Expectations:  Rules and why teachers and parents have them. 

  

The Key of Flexibility:  Understanding that we may not get what we want this time, but maybe we will next time.  

  

Tattling vs. Reporting:  Tattling is typically done to get someone else in trouble.  Reporting is done to keep others safe.  Most prob-

lems that occur at school are what I talk to students about is being “kid size” problems.  Students should try to solve “kid size” prob-

lems on their own first.  If that doesn’t work, then report to an adult or ask for other possible solutions. 

  

Teasing vs. Taunting.  The difference I teach students between teasing and taunting is that teasing is done between 
people who have a good relationship, swap roles, and both people think it is fun.  Taunting is based on an intent to harm, 
an imbalance of power, and involves humiliating, cruel, demeaning, comments disguised as jokes. Laughter is directed 
at the target not with the target.  Taunting is defined when it continues, especially when the target becomes distressed or 
objects to the taunt. 

  

  

http://www.oncoursesystems.com/school/webpage.aspx?id=12785995


Bullying:  Bullying is not a fight or disagreement.  Bullying is characterized by the following three criteria: 

  

A) It is aggressive behavior or intentional harm. 

B) It is carried out repeatedly and over time. 

C) It occurs with-in an imbalance of power. 

  

We do want to teach students to try to problem solve on their own first, through talking and listening, and/or a firm request to please 

stop.  However, equally stated, we want them to know that if they need to make a report after trying to solve a problem, to please 

visit with a teacher (preferably the teacher where the event is occurring), a teacher they feel comfortable with, the principal, or me.  

  

Students become more confident when thy know the skills to be assertive and have success solving their own problems. 

National Honor Society Blood Drive 

  

Overton High School and the American Red Cross will host a blood drive on October 21st.  Our school has the opportunity to partici-

pate in a scholarship program offered by the American Red Cross for students by participating in the blood drive program.  Every 

pint of blood collected will help contribute to a scholarship fund for our students.  

 

We are inviting you to donate blood on Tuesday, October 21st between noon and 6:00 p.m.  You can call to make appointments, sign 

up in the office, or stop by the day of the event to donate.  By donating blood you will not only make a difference in the lives of hos-

pital patients in our area and across the nation, you will also help set a positive example and help support scholarship opportunities 

for our students.  You can make a difference! 

  


















